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THE PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF COLOMBIA VISITED  

THE INTER-AMERICAN COURT OF HUMAN RIGHTS  
 

 

 
 
 
 

San José, Costa Rica, August 29, 2023. Yesterday the President of the Inter-American Court of 
Human Rights, Judge Ricardo C. Pérez Manrique, along with the Full Court and the Secretariat, 
received the President of the Republic of Colombia, His Excellency Gustavo Petro Urrego.  
 
The Minister of Foreign Affairs of Colombia, Álvaro Leyva Durán, the Minister of Justice and 
Rights, Néstor Osuna Patiño, the Ambassador of the Republic of Colombia in Costa Rica, Carlos 
Rodríguez Mejía, the Director of the Administrative Department of the Presidency of Colombia, 
Carlos Ramón González, the Judicial Secretary of the Presidency of the Republic, Vladimir 
Fernández, and the Vice Minister of Foreign Affairs, Francisco Coy Granados, were also present 
at the meeting.  
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During the meeting with the Judges of the Court, President Petro addressed the importance of 
the Inter-American System for the Protection of Human Rights to the countries in the region 
and the key role of the Inter-American Court in defending human rights. Moreover, it confirmed 
Colombia’s commitment to mandatory compliance with the judgments issued by the Court.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
The President of the Inter-American Court reiterated Colombia’s historical role in the Inter-
American System for the Protection of Human Rights and in the development of international 
human rights law, recalling the 75th anniversary of the adoption of the American Declaration of 
the Rights and Duties of Man in the city of Bogotá. Moreover, it thanked President Petro for the 
opportunity to hold the Court’s session in Colombia during October 2023. 
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This press release was produced by the Secretariat of the Inter-American Court of Human 
Rights, which is the only responsible for its content. 

 
For the latest information please visit the website of the Inter-American Court, 
http://www.corteidh.or.cr/index-en.cfm, or send an email to Pablo Saavedra Alessandri, 
Secretary, at corteidh@corteidh.or.cr. For press inquiries please contact Gabriela Sancho at 
prensa@corteidh.or.cr. 

 

You can subscribe to the information services of the Court here. You can sign up for updates 
from the Court here or unsubscribe sending an email to comunicaciones@corteidh.or.cr. You 
can also follow the activities of the Court on Facebook, Twitter (@CorteIDH for the Spanish 
account and @IACourtHR for the English account), Instagram,  Flickr, Vimeo and Soundcloud. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Inter-American Court of Human Rights. 2023. 
Esta obra está bajo una Licencia Creative Commons Atribución-NoComercial-

SinDerivadas 3.0 Unported 
Avenida 10, Calles 45 y 47 Los Yoses, San Pedro, San José, Costa Rica. 

 

 

http://www.corteidh.or.cr/index-en.cfm
http://www.corteidh.or.cr/servicios-de-informacion.cfm?lang=en
mailto:comunicaciones@corteidh.or.cr
https://www.facebook.com/CorteIDH/
https://twitter.com/corteidh?lang=es
https://www.instagram.com/corteidhoficial/
https://www.flickr.com/photos/corteidh/
https://vimeo.com/corteidh
http://www.corteidh.or.cr/
http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/deed.es
http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/deed.es
http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/deed.es

